September 15, 1992

To the Conservation Chairmen of the member clubs

From Hazel Wolf, Chairman of the FWOC Convention
Resolutions Committee.

Dear Friends:

Enclosed are the resolutions adopted at the
6lst annual convention of the Federation. As you
may know, tho{ are not binding on any of the
clubs, but only available for use {f desired.

It adds considerable clout {f presented at
agency hearings or in writing to our
representatives, since the total membership of
the Federation’s clubs is over 250,000. Brock
Evans, our Washington, D.C. representative, uses
then -nn¥ times in lobbying for environmental
legislation. He has said that “"Federation
resolutions add a strong arrow to my quiver."

These resolutions originated from those sent in
the clubs for the convention’s consideration. On behalf
of the Resolutions Committee, please accept our
appreciation for your cooperation.

Sincerely

Hazel wWolf
Chairman



